

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on October 15, 2015. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager, was present. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on September 30, 2015. Sales were \$140,955.63. This was a increase from \$118,789.98 in September 2014.

Old Business:

- 1) The Chairman reviewed insurance quotes and made the recommendation to the Board that Saver be the insurance carrier for the full time store employees.
- 2) The fountain is installed and operational. The Board asked the Manager to check into other options for the fountain spray.
- 3) The grant monies have been dispersed.

New Business:

- 1) A Responsible Alcohol Seller Training class was held on September 24th at the Blowing Rock Fire Dept. The Board requested that a training class be held in the Spring as well.
- 2) Holiday gift packs will be delivered and available for purchase on October 20th.
- 3) The Board asked the Manager to follow up on getting a invoice from the Boone Sheriff Dept. for the amount of money that was to be dispersed for the inspection of the restaurant that is out of the city limits.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on November 19, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store. Following adjournment, the Board met in executive session to discuss pay rates. A decision was reached by the Board to give the staff a pay increase. The executive session was then adjourned.

Edith Nations Manager